














My name is Jennie DeLoach.  I have lived in County Commissioner District 1 since 1982. 
 
I have learned a lot coming to these taskforce meetings and have tried to understand the 
issues.  I have concluded that we should keep the current plan of 5 districts and at large voting.   
 
Our county commissioners are just that… Chatham county commissioners.  They vote on things 
that affect the entire county, not just their district.  They need to be held accountable across 
the whole county for their votes. 
 
Having said that, I think it is important that each of our districts have someone in their district 
on the board to represent their wishes and concerns during their meetings, challenging the 
other commissioners to take their districts wishes into account and giving them their 
perspective. 
 
I was struck by one of the taskforce members saying she was looking at increasing the number 
of commissioners because she wanted to increase the of diversity of the board. We do not need 
to increase the number based on what I found out about the breakdown of race and gender 
across Chatham. I have passed out a sheet showing the breakdown of county commissioners 
and population. 
 
I looked at the counts of various categories across each district and have concluded that we are 
doing fairly well with the setup we currently have when it comes to race and gender.   
 

79% of the population is white and 80% of the board is white. 
20% of the commissioners are black and 12 % of the population is black. 
 
52% of the population is female and 40% of the board is female. 
60% of the commissioners are male and 44 % of the population is male. 

 
Please consider leaving things as they are now. 
 
Jennie DeLoach 
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